Item No 7

COUNCIL MEETING, 29th February 2016
CABINET, 15th February 2016
115
GENERAL FUND REVENUE BUDGET 2016/2017 TO 2018/19

(C)      CABINET BUDGET PROPOSALS FOR RECOMMENDATION TO COUNCIL

     ON 29th FEBRUARY 2016

The Leader, T Swift, presented the Cabinet Budget proposals for the 2016/17 to 2018/19 General Fund Revenue Budget. In doing so, Councillor T Swift advised that responses from the consultation had highlighted that there was support for the Council to continue to sustain key front line services. The Leader advised that the budget had set out a new approach which brings together four elements:

· Clear spending and savings proposals for the next two years to provide certainty and security to protect key services whilst achieving a balanced budget;

· The creation of a three million pound flood recovery and resilience fund; 

· A vision of the shape for the Council in 2020; and

· A change programme to reshape the Council which would also have the capacity to address the projected budget gap in 2018/19.

*RESOLVED that having considered the final Local Government Finance Settlement and the responses to consultations on the proposals adopted by Cabinet on 18th January 2016 for consultation purposes, the Council on 29th February 2016 be recommended to approve a Total Net Revenue Budget Requirement of £150,836,275 (after the use of £1,126,788 of balances) for the financial year 2016/17 based on the budget proposals now submitted and set out in the following pages: 
